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ARLINGTON REGIA

Maryland - North Carolina - Virginia - Washington D.C. - West Virginia

5 October 2008

Dear Presidents of Attached Councils and Praesidia,

OPENING AND CLOSING A PRAESIDIUM


There is no question that a council has the authority to open a new praesidium.  Logically, the same council will have authority to close an attached praesidium that has strayed from the Legion system.  However because it is so difficult to start a new praesidium, closing a praesidium is an action of last resort.  


Actions must be taken to correct the situation, first by discussing the situation with the praesidium president and Spiritual Director.  If that does not produce the desired results, then the handbook suggests directing attention to the president - “The faults of a praesidium are usually the faults of its president.”  (Page 215, #16).  It may be necessary to remove the president.  A council that appoints a president can certainly remove (un-appoint) a president.  It might even be necessary to reorganize the praesidium by removing all or some of the officers, and starting again.  All efforts should be taken to save the praesidium.  If all efforts fail, then the praesidium should be closed.  The decision to do so  is not made by the council officers.  It is done by a vote by the council body.  All important decisions are made by the council body.


The handbook provides for the bishop of a diocese and for Concilium to close/dissolve an existing praesidium or council, which could be contrary to the desires of the affected council.  This authority is found on page 152, #6, and is obviously used in abnormal situations when the Legion system has gone astray.

If a praesidium is closed, the council must recover as much of the Legion altar as possible, as well as the Secret Bag funds and the officer books/records.  Most importantly the vexillum must be recovered..

In the service of Our Lady,  

Dennis G. Monroe 

Regia President

